
National Tree Day 

 

NEWSLETTER                                       Friday, 29 July 2022  

Today Richie  and Ms Pappin took a group of students to Kilmore Racecourse to honour National School’s Tree Day. National School’s 
Tree Day is an initiative that focuses on educating students about our local environment, supporting our local flora and playing an 
active role in the sustainability of our community. This initiative is fully supported and funded by Kilmore Toyota and Bendigo Bank.  
Participating students planted 300 trees today!  All students displayed our Kind, Proud, Safe values. 

Students with their certificates 

Jeremy Stute, Gardening Ambassador 

quote  

“with a little patience comes something 

beautiful” 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays over the coming week:     

Logan McIvor, Jasmine Haby, Mia 

Rowe, James Kirwan and          

Alana Johnson. 

 

 

 

      @ KPS  

 

July 

Friday 29th 

Grade 3/4 Phillip Island Final instalment due 
 

August 

Monday 1st 

Grade 5 Scienceworks Excursion 
 

Thursday 11th 

School Tour (refer page 12) 
 

Tuesday 23rd 

School Tour (refer page  12) 
 

Friday 26th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

 

 

2023 Foundation Enrolments are NOW OPEN 

Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment    
Enquiry   

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au 

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2023. 

If you have any questions regarding enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 
 

 

With the wet weather now upon us, 

could you please make sure all students 

have a change of clothes in their bags. 

 

 

Bus Zone 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield Road clear at all times for buses to park.  We have at least two 
buses daily that use the Lancefield Road bus zone.  There is no car parking from the school crossing through until 

the disabled parking bays. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Crossings 

For the safety of all students, parents and our lovely Crossing Supervisors, we ask all drivers to please stop at the 
school crossings when you see the Crossing Supervisor with their sign pointing out towards the road and remain 

stationary until the Crossing Supervisor is back on the footpath.  

 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by 
staff, please direct any questions/
queries/concerns to the school directly via 
kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the 
office on 03 5782 1268.ng the office on 03 5782 
1268. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details 

change such as address, email, 

phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to 

contact the office as soon as 

possible to update our records.   

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude and Welcome to Mrs Hyde 

I would like to extend my thanks and gratitude to Mrs Smith for her role as Acting Principal for the first two weeks of Term 
3 and to all the members of our leadership team for their work in supporting Mrs Smith. I would also like to welcome Mrs 
Christine Hyde to Kilmore Primary. Mrs Hyde is the current Assistant Principal at Broadford Primary School and she is 
undertaking a four-week principal internship as part of her principal preparation studies.  
 

Colmont Students 

As we are all aware, the students, staff and families of Colmont School received the devastating and unexpected news 

that their school will be closing. Over the last two days, our leadership team have been working with Colmont families to 

support the transition of Colmont students to KPS over the next week. We are committed to supporting our new students 

and families and will work intensively with them over next few days to welcome them to Kilmore Primary School.  

 

Jump Rope for Heart 

It has been wonderful to see so many of our students skipping in the yard each day as part of the Jump Rope for Heart 

fundraiser. Jump Rope for Heart is an optional fundraiser which KPS students can become involved in to raise funds for 

the worthy cause of cardiac health. My skipping highlight has been watching the students of 1N and 1M skip as part of 

their lining up routine at the end of each lunch and recess. Mr Hore and Mrs Nelson are certainly developing some 

fabulous skippers amongst our Grade 1 students! 

 

Shade Sails 

This week, the last step in our shade sail project was completed in the area adjoining our gymnasium. Our new shade sails 

provide us with a valuable extra sun-smart area and outdoor learning area. This project was completed using funds 

provided through a Victorian Government grant and I would like to acknowledge the work of our School Council in 

obtaining the grant.  

 

Grade 6 Young Leaders’ Day 

Yesterday, all of our Grade 6 students participated in the KPS Young Leaders. The day was organized by our Grade 6 

teachers and provided our students with the opportunity to listen to visiting speakers, reflect upon their own leadership 

qualities and participate in mock interviews. I was hugely impressed by the quality of the discussions that our students 

engaged in and I would like to acknowledge the work of the Grade 6 team in putting this valuable day together.  

 

Student Wellbeing – Parent Education Sessions 

As part of our commitment to student and family wellbeing, we will be hosting two sessions aimed at promoting student 

and family wellbeing. The sessions will be held in our gymnasium and will focus on the topics of “Anxiety: What All 

Families Need to Know”  and “Nurturing Resilient Independent Young People”. I would like to thank our wellbeing leaders, 

Mrs Smith and Kimberly Batsas-Hill for coordinating these great 

sessions. Registration details can be found elsewhere in the 

newsletter.  

 

All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 



Young Leaders Day 

 

“I learned Mrs Smith is a firefighter, I never knew that!  It was a great speech, I 

earned to never give up” - Kayla 6J 

“The guest speakers were really helpful.  I learnt from Mr O’Sullivan, Mrs Smith 

and Jodie Cloke how to be a leader.  Jodie said everything works out in the end, 

even though sometimes you may need to reshape it” - Phoebie 6J 



 

Young Leaders Day  
 

 

“It was good because we got to learn about what jobs we do and 

how to apply”—Ella 6B 

“I learnt how to complete an application for a job and some people look 

for a year 12 certificate under your belt to employ you” —Joel 6B 

“Mr O’Sullivan taught us:  A leader is not always having a badge, it is 

looking out for people, being honest and respectful” - Tristan 6E 



 

 

 

    

   Reminder of our SAT Bread Bag Recycling Program  

 

Our bread bag boxes have arrived and are overflowing. Our aim is to collect 25kg of bread bags. 

Collecting runs until the 9
th
 of September and we get points for every kilogram we collect. The points 

can be used to purchase new sports equipment. We would like to thank Jodie for her help in bagging 

up our donations.  

 

Our Student Voice Leaders would like to thank everyone for their contributions so far and encourage 

people who haven’t already started collecting to start today. Please bring your bags to school and 

place them in the pink boxes at the office or in the stadium foyer. 

 

Look at how much plastic we have stopped from going into landfill! That’s such a great help to our 
environment. As well as helping the environment, we are earning points for our school to purchase 
new sports equipment. We would like to hear from the KPS students which equipment they would 
like to purchase. Please let your class SAT representative know what equipment you would most like 
to see. Your representative will share your thoughts at our next meeting.  

SAT News 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

 

Students should not arrive at school until the school gates open 

at 8.30am unless they are attending Breakfast Club on Monday, 

Thursday or Friday morning. If you are joining Breakfast Club, 

please enter through the stadium gate on Lancefield Road. 

Staff are not on yard duty until  8.30am 



 

 

             Connecting With Kimberly 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The fol- lowing 
 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

I can be contacted via email:                    

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au or 

5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing 

needs at any time.   

Mon, Thur and Fri 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

 

Term 3 Parent Sessions: We have two parent sessions scheduled for Term 3. Further information about these 
sessions can be found below and also in our newsletter flyers.  

Parent Session 1: 

Date: Wednesday 10th August 2022 

Time: 5:00pm-6:15pm  

Topic: “Anxiety – What all families need to know”  

Registration is essential and can occur here: https://forms.gle/PP9CJ51fBKyaEdJD7  
 

Parent Session 2: 

Date: Wednesday 24th August 2022 

Time: 5:00pm-6:15pm 

Topic: Nurturing Resilient, Independent Young People  

Registration is essential and can occur here: https://forms.gle/nxUjtJxn9pYzhC7N6 

***Please note that these sessions are only for families that have students enrolled at Kilmore Primary 
School***  

Further correspondence will be sent via Compass 

The Grade 5 Experience 

On Tuesday, all grade 5 students participated in the first day of “The Grade 5 Experience”. The Grade 5 
Experience is a three day personal development program that focuses on improving our mental health, 
strengthening our relationships and building on our strengths. Another two days is scheduled this term, to 
continue unpacking these wellbeing topics and supporting our grade 5 student’s transition to grade 6 in 2023. 
Please see next page for photos.  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FPP9CJ51fBKyaEdJD7&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cba70d84e668a481395ca08da66071a8b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637934479742190208%7CUnknown%7CTWF
https://forms.gle/nxUjtJxn9pYzhC7N6


THE GRADE 5 EXPERIENCE 





 



 



 

S
c
h
o
o
l 
T
o
u
rs

 
T
e
rm

 3
, 

2
0
2
2
 

  

W
e
d
n
e
sd

a
y
 2

7
th

 J
u
ly

 4
:0

0
p
m

 

T
h
u
rs

d
a
y
 1

1
th

 A
u
g
u
st

 9
:3

0
a
m

 

T
u
e
sd

a
y
 2

3
rd

 A
u
g
u
st

 9
:3

0
a
m

 

 

P
le

a
se

 s
c
a
n
 t

h
e
 Q

R
 c

o
d
e
 a

b
o
v
e
 t

o
 R

S
V

P
 t

o
 y

o
u
r 

p
re

fe
rr

e
d
 d

a
te

  
  

3
5
 L

a
n
c
e
fi

e
ld

 R
o
a
d
, 

K
il
m

o
re

 (
o
ff

ic
e
 e

n
tr

y
 i
s 

v
ia

 S
u
th

e
rl

a
n
d
 S

tr
e
e
t)

 

P
h
 0

3
 5

7
8
2
 1

2
6
8
  
  
  
 E

m
a
il
 K

il
m

o
re

.p
s@

e
d
u
c
a
ti

o
n
.v

ic
.g

o
v
.a

u
 

https://forms.gle/NFJU3ud6KJ8YEKRv8
https://forms.gle/ucwHA5EqNL4d2QQeA
https://forms.gle/rTLKs8LSzMgfFUqe6


 



 




